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1. I am pleased to welcome the workers’ representatives to this dialogue with the foreign ministers of the Hemisphere. This being the first meeting of its kind, we hope at this time to lay the foundations for a mechanism for ongoing dialogue.  This without a doubt offers great potential for enriching the work of both forums.
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This initiative reflects the clear willingness of the OAS General Assembly to provide for participation by various sectors of our societies so as to hear their positions and points of view.  This will ensure that the deliberations and resolutions arising from the supreme political body of the Organization are supported by the greatest possible amount of information.

3. As you well know, workers have had opportunities for dialogue at the OAS since 1963. I refer, of course, to the activities of the Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML), in which the Trade Union Technical Advisory Council (COSATE) plays a leading role.  This experience with social dialogue in a specialized forum of the OAS, an experience inspired by the tripartism that is at the heart of labor relations, will surely facilitate the exchange you are beginning today with the foreign ministers of the member states of the Organization.  Let me take this opportunity to thank COSATE, especially its Chair, Mr. Robert Guiseppi, for its active collaboration in organizing and coordinating the preparations for this meeting.

4. I also find very auspicious the formalization of worker’s participation in OAS activities this year, precisely when the Trade Union Confederation of the Americas, TUCA, has been established by the fusion of the two largest workers’ organizations of the Americas, the CLAT and the ORIT. We are glad to have with us today the TUCA’s Secretary for Trade Union Policies and Education, Ms. Amanda Villatoro. 

5. Finally, I think it’s very important to have the perspective of workers on the central topic of this General Assembly session, Youth and Democratic Values. The labor dimension, in my opinion, is central to policies promoting the social inclusion of youth. Education and labor are the keys to more fully integrating youth into society.  Youth are often said to be apathetic about politics; I think this is just a symptom of disenchantment with a system in which unemployment disproportionately affects those who try to enter the labor market for the first time.  This matter is essential to preserving and strengthening democracy in the region.  So we will pay close attention to the views you express to us today.

6. Thank you and welcome. 
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